
 

January 30, 2012 

 

 

 

The Honorable Dwayne Umbarger, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Transportation 

Statehouse, Room 441-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Umbarger: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 334 by Senate Committee on Transportation 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 334 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 334 would authorize the Director of Vehicles of the Department of Revenue to waive 

a skills test required for persons applying for a commercial driver’s license if the applicant 

provides evidence of military commercial vehicle driving experience and has satisfied the criteria 

established in Title 49 of the Code of Federal Regulations Part 383.77.  

 

Estimated State Fiscal Effect 

 FY 2012 

SGF 

FY 2012 

All Funds 

FY 2013 

SGF 

FY 2013 

All Funds 

Revenue -- -- -- -- 

Expenditure -- -- -- $3,792 

FTE Pos. -- -- -- -- 

 

 The Department of Revenue estimates that SB 334 would increase expenditures from the 

Division of Vehicles Operating Fund by $3,792 in FY 2013 for 24 hours of programming time at 

$158 per hour to update the Motor Vehicle Registration System.  Any fiscal effect associated 

with SB 334 is not reflected in The FY 2013 Governor’s Budget Report.  

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Steven J. Anderson, CPA, MBA 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Steve Neske, Revenue  


